AGENDA 1TEM SCQ

Jan Smallacombe
==

e == ===
From: Carl Hearn <carl.hearn@tavistock.gov.uk>
Sent: 20 December 2017 11:45
To: 'Jan Smallacombe’
Subject: FW: Application to Name and Number a New st (ref: <413321>)
Attachments: Numbering plan.pdf

Carl Hearn
Clerk to Tavistock Town Council

Tel 01822 613529

email carl.hearn@tavistock.gov.uk

Tavistock Town Council Offices, Drake Road, Tavistock, Devon, PL19 OAU
www.tavistock.gov.uk

Tavistock Town Council
Working for the local community

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If
they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy
or show them to anyone.

Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance
with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information
Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004.

Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any
attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a
virus.

From: Address Changes [mailto:Address.Changes@swdevon.gov.uk]

Sent: 20 December 2017 09:52

To: Tavistock Town Council; Clir Neil Jory; Clir Jeffrey Moody; Clir John Sheldon;
'addressdevelopment@royalmail.com'

Subject: Application to Name and Number a New st (ref: <413321>)

Dear All

Application to Name and Number a New St - Ref: 413321

The attached map shows the location of a new development off Parkwood Road in Tavistock.
The street naming process:

This is a statutory function of the Council and the legal procedure is governed by clauses in the
Public Health Act of 1925 as follows:

The developer of the site proposes a name initially.




The local Ward Member(s), Parish or Town Council and the Royal Mail are consulted, in the form
of this letter.

Any objections to the developer's name must be fully substantiated and made within a strict time-
scale.

If objections are received, the appropriate Council Committee will be responsible for considering
any viable alternative names arising from the consultation, and deciding which name is to be
approved.

The developer has a right of appeal to the Magistrates Court against a Council objection to his
preferred name and the Magistrates will make the final decision if there is failure to agree at an
earlier stage.

A process that goes to appeal will result in additional cost to the Council and delay for new
residents.

The developer has proposed the following names for the development: -

Trendle Gardens
or
Mount Trendle Gardens

If no response to this letter is received by 24" January 2018 it will be assumed that you have no
objections to the developer’'s proposed names being adopted by the Council. If you have a
preference for either name, please also let us know.

Yours sincerely

Street Naming and Numbering Team
West Devon Borough Council

PO Box 237, Totnes, Devon, TQ9 9DL
Tel: 01822 813600

Email: addresschanges@swdevon.gov.uk
Web: www.westdevon.gov.uk

Save a Tree... please do not print this email unless you really need to

*When contacting us, email will ensure the fastest response. If emailing us please make sure that you quote
<413321> in the subject line to make sure it gets to the right person. You can also reply directly to this email.

Disclaimer

This e-mail is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, any
disclosure, copying, distribution or other action taken in reliance of the information contained in this e-mail is strictly prohibited.
Furthermore, If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and then delete this e-mail from your
system. Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic
communications. This e-mail message has been scanned for computer viruses; however, no liability in respect of damage caused
by any virus which is not detected will be accepted.



